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From the Editor  

 
So here we are – it is August and the weather 
forecast is somewhat mixed. I hope that families 
with school-aged children will manage to have a 
good time over the summer holidays. It always 
used to seem so unfair, back when I had small 
children, that we sweltered through July and then 
had a rainy August. But maybe I’m 
misremembering, and I know that whatever the 
weather, summer can be great fun. 
 
I had wondered if this edition would be a ‘quiet’ 
one, with several local organisations taking a 
summer break. However, articles have come in 
thick and fast. One was even sent from a boat 
sailing off the western isles of Scotland! I leave it 
up to readers to try to guess which one………… 
 

 
 
This month’s cover photograph is by Les Harper. 
       
Meeting Point   Founded in 1976 by the Anglican and          
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01454 418259 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 
The Georgian House, 6 The Plain 

Chiropractic 
Johnatan Williams Msc DC 

Carol Williams MSc DC 

Acupuncture 

Massage 
David Sanders Lic Ac. M.B. Ac.C 

Josie Cole MTI  

Open weekdays 8.30am-7pm   
 

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz
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Vicarage Farm 
 Holistic Therapy Centre 

 

Hypnotherapy 
 

A safe and effective treatment: to  
remove stress, anxiety, depression 
and phobias.  Allowing positive and  

powerful changes in your life. 
Tel 01454 614390  

www.vicaragefarm.org 
 

BBrriinnggiinngg  bbaallaannccee  bbaacckk  
iinnttoo  yyoouurr  lliiffee..    

  OOffffeerriinngg  aa  wwiiddee  rraannggee  ooff  
HHoolliissttiicc  TTrreeaattmmeennttss. 

 

Garden Ponds                            Paul Godwin 

 

All types of ponds have a significant benefit to wildlife, no 
matter what their size. They provide habitats where 

amphibians can breed, where insects can live or visit, and a place where birds 
and mammals can drink or feed. It is said that a pond in your garden is the 
single best wildlife habitat that you can create, and I believe that to be true. It 
is also true that many people say how much they would like a pond, but for 
many good reasons do not quite get to the point of creating one! So, this 
article is to try and encourage you to take the plunge and create a pond, no 
matter how small or how large, in your garden.  A pond does not have to be 
difficult to create, even a mini pond in a trough or bucket will attract wildlife. 

There are a few basic rules: you need to ensure creatures can get in and out 
easily by having at least one sloping side, that they are in a suitable location 
with plenty of sunshine, there is at least 75cms depth, that there are suitable 
plants both in and around the pond and of course that you have a seat near 
the pond to sit and wonder. You will need some more information than that and 
thankfully it is easy to find. There are many sources - you can do an online 
search for creating a wildlife pond or go to a book shop and you will find all the 
information you need. These will give you options on materials and 
construction. Equally a pond does not need to cost a lot of money or take up a 

lot of space. A basic 
pond with the right 
conditions can work 
very well.  

We have two small 
ponds in our garden, 
one of which is circular, 
approximately 5ft (1.5m) 
across, and a smaller 
pond which is pear 
shaped, approximately 3 
feet (90cms) by 18 
(45cms) inches. Both 
ponds were dug into the 
ground with varying 
depths and a sheet 
pond liner used. They 
needed a bit of effort to 
dig, a small cost to 
purchase the felt, liner 
and some plants, but in 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mikemdaerials@gmail.com 
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

basic terms that was it.  Interestingly, the newts appear to prefer the smaller of 
our two ponds. 
 

The rewards for wildlife, and us, are immense. We see a lot of breeding 
damselflies and dragonflies which use our pond as both a breeding and 
feeding area. This year there has been a greater number of smooth newts and 
for the first time we have seen them with their young in the smaller pond. We 
see many insects and birds drinking from the ponds, especially finches, 
blackbirds and various types of wasps, hover flies and bees. In late spring and 
early summer, larvae and nymphs emerge from the pond and climb up the 
taller plants to undertake an incredible transformation into insects such as 
mayfly and dragonfly. You can sit and watch this unfold in your own garden. 
What more can you ask for? 
 
In addition to all this there is another world on and under the water. You may 
see pond skaters, great pond snails, whirligig beetles and other life - such as 
flatworms – that you may not see until you do a pond dip. How all these 
creatures find their way to your pond you will probably never find out, it is truly 
fascinating. Sitting by the pond, relaxing and observing all the wildlife, is one 
of the most stress relieving things you can do. So, all I can do now is say, 
‘Make some Space for Wildlife’, and put a pond into your garden. 
 
Making Space for Wildlife is part of the Olveston Parish Council Biodiversity 
backed and funded initiative. 
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Olveston Church and Village Fete 
Just a reminder that our annual Church and Village Fete is on Saturday 19th 
August from 2pm to 4pm.   

It takes place at the top of Church Hill, which, with the kind agreement of the 
residents, will be closed to traffic for the fete. Please bring lots of spare 
change to spend on the stalls.  However, we also hope to have a contactless 
card machine if you want to buy from the BBQ, from the Pimm’s stall or order 
one of the famous St Mary's cream teas! 

 
 

 

 

Pam Mcleod advert 
 
 

�•� 
Pamela Macleod 

HOLISTIC THERAPIES 
REFLEXOLOGY • MASSAGE • AROMATHERAPY 

Member of Federation 
of Holistic Therapists 

07765804144 

**Introductory Offer** 
£10 off any 60 min treatment 

FULL BODY MASSAGE 

*AROMATHERAPY MASSAGE

BACK, SHOULDER & NECK MASSAGE 

REFLEXOLOGY 

60 MINS £45 

60 MINS £48 

30 MINS £25 

60 MINS £45 

PPlleeaassee  aallllooww  aatt  lleeaasstt  1155  mmiinnuutteess  ffoorr  CCoonnssuullttaattiioonn  

**AA  bblleenndd  ooff  ppuurree  eesssseennttiiaall  ooiillss  wwiillll  bbee  ttaaiilloorreedd  ttoo  aaddddrreessss  eeaacchh  iinnddiivviidduuaall''ss  nneeeeddss..
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

COMPANION 
AND

DRIVING SERVICE

Now taking bookings in your area!
•  For people of all ages unable to drive but 

wish to remain independent
•  Supported trips to the doctor, hospital, 

shops, bank, hairdresser, vet, etc.
•  Social outings, holidays, help at home 

and much, much more
• DBS checked and First-Aid trained
• Dementia friendly
• Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle
• Fully Licensed

To book your Daisy
07951 079 558 / 0333 014 6211

northbristol@drivingmissdaisy.co.uk 
www.drivingmissdaisy.co.uk

Old Down Cricket Club       Tony Gardner 
 
150 Club Winners July2023:  
£50    Bill Finch 
£15    Bob Evans 
£5      Alex Grosvenor 
  
Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winners:  
10/06/23    Malcolm Grosvenor 
17/06/23    Roger Riggs 
24/06/23    Matt Snell 
01/07/23    Roger Riggs 
08/07/23    Richard Panes 
 
August/September Fixtures at The Park: 
05/08/23   2nd XI v BWI Phoenix CC 
12/08/23   1st XI v Bedminster CC 
19/08/23   2nd XI v Hallen CC 
26/08/23   1st XI v Frampton Cotterell CC 
02/09/23    2nd XI v Golden Hill CC 
 
1.00pm start, all spectators welcome. Up the Down! 
 
 

Olveston and Tockington WI 
 
For our IT workshop at the July meeting, phones, tablets and Kindles were 
brought along.  Led by tech whizz-kid Jed, from Jed’s NEAT Services, we 
shared tech tips, hacks and tricks. Technology is wonderful when you know 
how to work it! One of our members very kindly hosted a garden party and the 
money raised will go to our charity for this year, Missing Link. There is no 
meeting in August, but we will be having our annual lunch at a local pub. 
 
Nationally, membership of the WI has grown by 21,000. We have welcomed 
new members into our own WI with the result that our membership has also 
increased. If you would like to join us, please contact Angela Green on 01454 
615222.   
 
Olveston and Tockington WI's next meeting will be on 12th September at 
7.30pm in Olveston Parish Hall. 
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GRANGE CARPETS 
 
 

• CARPETS 
• VINYLS 
• LAMINATE FLOORS 
• RUGS 
• CURTAINS 
• BLINDS 

 
Serving the local community since 
1984, Grange Carpets are your first 
choice for flooring, rugs, curtains, 
and blinds. We supply most leading 
brands of carpet and vinyl as well as 
ILIV curtains and the Think Rugs 
range. Our carpet prices include 
standard fitting, with a free home 
measurement and consultation 
service. 
Grange Carpets is a member of the Associated 
Carpet Group. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRANGE CARPETS 

28 ST MARY STREET 

THORNBURY 

BRISTOL BS35 2AT 

 

01454 419805 
 

 

 

  

For Detailed Aerial Photos of Homes, 
Rooftop Inspections & Orthomosaics  

call Neil on 07986 162088 

 

  

For Detailed Aerial Photos of Homes, 
Rooftop Inspections & Orthomosaics  

call Neil on 07986 162088 

An Appeal to Dog Walkers  
A Local Resident 

After a very sad and devastating incident, when our beloved cat was killed by 
a dog in the front garden of our Olveston home on the Common, we would like 
to appeal to all dog walkers to be more appreciative of the need to be in 
control of their pets. 

To prevent this terribly distressing thing happening to anyone else, we would 
ask dog owners to be more aware of this kind of danger and keep their dogs 
on a lead on this road and, if their behaviour is unknown or unpredictable, 
walk them with a muzzle. No animal can be totally trusted. 

We live in a beautiful, rural community and our pets benefit from open access 
to fields and lanes, but we need to be vigilant and responsible owners. 
Yes, we are upset at what happened to us, but we are also concerned to 
prevent this happening to anyone else. It's a small thing that we ask, after all 
you are walking your dog on a road with no pavement, you just need keep 
them on a lead and under control, please. Thank you for reading this. 

August Bank Holiday Cream Teas 
Come along for delicious cream teas and cakes 
on Bank Holiday Monday 28th August on
Tockington Green. We shall be serving between 
2.00m and 4.30pm. Bring your family and 
friends and enjoy this special village event. 
There will be gluten free, dairy free and vegan 
treats too, plus decaff drink options and plant 
milks available – just ask. Cash or card 
payments accepted, and you can take-away as 
well.  We will be there come rain or shine!

All proceeds will go towards the upkeep of Olveston and Tockington Methodist 
Church.

Offers of help extremely welcome – contact Maggie on 01454 610053.

Bottom page advert 1
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

SEVERN SIDE TAXIS
SIX SEAT COMFORT

AIR CONDITIONED CAR

RING STEVE WARD

07879 601011

HOSPITALS 
EVENINGS OUT

AIRPORTS
BUS STATIONS

Tockington Harvest Fayre   

This year the Fayre will be held on 
Saturday September 23rd at 2 pm.  

As usual there will be delicious cream 
teas and home-made cakes, a 
children’s fancy dress parade, 
competitions, dance displays and 
musical entertainment. We will have 
lots of stalls including toys, garden 
produce, plants, books and ‘As New’ 
items. With games and skill challenges 
for everyone, young and old!  

We would be very grateful for any 
donations of ‘As New’ items/unwanted presents, good quality books, toiletries, 
toys, plants, vegetables, and bottles for the tombola. Please leave items in the 
box placed in Olveston Methodist Church porch or bring more valuable items 
to the 1st Friday of the month coffee morning in Tockington Chapel or the 2nd 
and 4th Saturday coffee mornings in Olveston Methodist Hall. Alternatively 
contact Maggie on 01454 610053 or Jane Sawyer, email 
jane@prologue.co.uk  We can always collect if needed.  

Get creative over the summer holidays! 

The theme for this year’s children’s Fancy Dress Parade is ‘The Lovely Bug 
Ball’. Come as a butterfly, caterpillar, snail or other creepy crawly!      

And here are details of the two the children’s competitions: 

1) Design a colourful sign/ poster for a wildlife friendly garden, with the words 
‘Bee Friendly’ (A4 landscape) 

2) Make a 3D model of a bee or hedgehog using any medium (junk, clay, 
cake……) 

Competition entries can be brought on the morning of the 23rd with the child’s 
name, age and contact details clearly displayed.  

We rely on this event as a major source of funds for the upkeep of Tockington 
Methodist Church, the Wesley Rooms, Olveston Methodist Church and Hall. 
They continue to be used extensively by local community organisations. 
However, the success of the Fayre depends on us having lots of volunteers to 
help with the physical work in preparing, running stalls and clearing up. You 
can really help us by offering a small amount of your time to make this year’s 
Fayre a success – please use the contacts above.  



Page 14 Page 15

8/10/22, 9:14 AM Advert 1-8th.png

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#inbox/FMfcgzGqPphQZqHtTdCxcFGdRjqbPMXt?projector=1&messagePartId=0.1 1/1
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heating and plumbing engineer. For a no  
obligation quote please call Mike       
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∙  Severn Beach, Littleton on Severn

∙  All welcome from £3 a session

∙  Piano teaching for children age 4+

Janet Harrison  

Suzuki Piano Teacher

Janet_harrison@outlook.com 

T: 07562 212435

Early Years Group 
Music Classes for 
ages 0-3 years

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk
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St Peter’s Hospice                          A Volunteer 

I always seem to have been involved in voluntary work in some way or 
another from my teens until the present day…… way beyond my teens! Once 
my youngest child started school, I felt I was able to give more time and 
commitment to at least one charity.  I found a couple of adverts in the Gazette 
one week and made a few calls, one of which led me to working for Young 
Lives vs Cancer (previously known as CLIC and then CLICSargent).  I worked 
with them for 18 years in their warehouse at Filton, but then sadly COVID 
resulted in the closure of many of their High Street shops and my job no longer 
existed.  The Volunteer Manager at the time, however, secured herself a 
promotion within another charity and took me with her.  

I now work for St Peter’s Hospice at their warehouse, undertaking the same 
role as before, which is dealing with new goods rather than charity donations 
from the public. If you visit and support any of the local St Peter’s charity 
shops, most of them will have a section of ‘New Goods’ such as Christmas 
cards or pocket money toys.  From September to December my main role is to 
fulfil any orders from their website, from their online shop or catalogue - mainly 
Christmas cards. For the rest of the year my tasks vary from stock taking to 
order picking and allocating the new goods to various shops according to their 
orders.   

I thoroughly enjoy my weekly visit to the warehouse, I have made new friends, 
learned some new skills and gained a far better insight into the tremendous 
work that they do for our part of the country.  St Peter’s Hospice currently has 
over 1200 volunteers and people may be surprised to learn that much of their 
work (approx. 90% I understand) takes place in people’s homes rather than 
the hospice building itself.  St Peter’s is always looking for volunteers and if 
retail isn’t for you, then there are several roles outside of the shops that you 
could get involved with, for example administration, gardening at the Hospice, 
or working in the Hospice Café.  

I have found working with St Peter’s a joy, a privilege and an education. If you 
would like to know more and can offer any of your time to this worthy charity, 
then please contact 0117 915 9448 or email volunteer@stpetershospice.org 

Alveston Gardens Association. 
 
‘From Oasis to Sandy Point’ by Pam Turner 

4th September 7.30pm at the Jubilee Hall, Alveston. 
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

We also print for lots of local clubs, events and businesses.

Based in Severn Beach we offer convenient off-road 
parking right outside our door!

We print everything from 
Wedding Stationery to Business Stationery

Our professional design and modern printing techniques 
have saved time and money for lots of people.

Fast, efficient and professional.

Why not let us print for you?

01454 631289      
info@motionprinting.co.uk     
www.motionprinting.co.uk

Do you know we print the 
Meeting Point Magazine?

Olveston CEVC Primary 
School Governor Vacancy 
“Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You 
vote in elections once a year, but when you volunteer, 
you vote every day about the kind of community you 
want to live in”.  

What are we looking for?   

The governors at Local Authority schools oversee the management of the 
school including setting the strategic direction of the school, setting policies, 
setting the school budget and agreeing the staffing structure within the school, 
amongst many other things.   

Our governing body at Olveston is made up of volunteers from across our 
community. All our governors share the same desire to give the children of 
Olveston the best possible primary school experience.  Our Governors come 
to us from a variety of different routes and with a range of backgrounds, skills 
and experience but they all work together for the benefit of the school. They 
represent a link between the school and the community it serves.   

We would be delighted to hear from anyone who has:  

• An interest in the performance of the school,  

• A desire to contribute to and represent your community,  

• An open and enquiring mind,  

• The ability to look at issues objectively,  

• The confidence to ask questions and provide challenge,  

• A willingness to listen and make informed judgements. 
 

Being a governor is enjoyable, stimulating and rewarding.  There is no need to 
have a background in education to be successful – in fact we embrace all 
skills and experience.   

You will be joining a long-established Governing body and will be supported 
and mentored by fellow governors with many years’ experience.   

If you are interested or would like to know more, please contact Andy 
Hollingdale (Chair of Governors) on Andrew.Hollingdale@sgmail.org.uk    
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Bristol Carriage Masters

- Religious or non-religious funerals
- Bespoke funerals for burial or cremation 
- Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

- Direct cremations 

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

 

  

Effective Treatment of: 

Back and Neck Pain 

Arthritic and Rheumatoid Pain 

Joint Pain and Injuries 

Sciatica and Trapped Nerves 

Tendonitis and Muscle Injuries 

Tension Headaches 
 

Please call on 07870 219249 or visit our 

website www.tockingtonosteopathy.co.uk to 
make an appointment or discuss how we can help.  

Run by Natalie Gladstone - over 20 years’ experience. 
Easy parking on site - all major health insurances covered. 

Old Down Hill, Tockington, BS32 4PA.  

First Friday Community Café at 
Tockington Chapel 
 
The next community coffee morning will be on Friday 4th August in Tockington 
Chapel from 9.00 to 11.30, and the following one will be on Friday 1st 
September. Please come along and invite your friends. Remember to spread 
the word to others who may not receive Meeting Point. Tea, coffee, squash 
and delicious cake will be available. Cash payments only please. 
 
These dates are, of course, in the school summer holidays. Supervised 
children are very welcome and, if they would like to play on the village green, 
it’s no problem to take your tea and cake outside to keep an eye on them. 
 
Our ‘regulars’ also include an increasing number of canine community 
members. Do feel free to bring well-behaved dogs. 
 
Finally, if you could help us run a future coffee morning or do some baking for 
us, please get in touch via TOCS.friends@gmail.com. Also, please let us know 
if you have any suggestions for ways to support the chapel and the other local 
Methodist buildings.  
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DOMESTIC APPLIANCE 
REPAIR SPECIALIST

Tel: 01454 850522 - Mobile: 07917441539

REPAIR SPECIALIST

Tel: 01454 850522 - Mobile: 07917441539
Email: d-cr@live.co.uk - Web: www.d-crdomesticappliances.co.uk

Fast, friendly and effi cient service
Sales - Service - Repair

• WASHING MACHINE
• TUMBLE DRYER
• DISHWASHER

• FRIDGE FREEZER
• COOKER

• HOB OR HOOD

South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

Jacks in the Belfry?         Peter Floyd 
Well, not perhaps in the belfry, but certainly in the roof of St Mary’s. 

Jackdaws are noisy birds, (jack jack!) black with grey heads, who like nesting 
in buildings. At my home they pack twigs all the way down the chimneys.  At St 
Mary’s they had pushed their way past the wire mesh defences at the west 
end of the nave roof and, rather than a proper nest, had piled up sticks into a 
large untidy heap.  

The rooves of nave and both aisles were replaced in 1955 which, at about 70 
years ago, means these rooves need to be watched carefully for deterioration. 
At the recent inspection of the interior of the roof, which is required every five 
years, these previously unknown heaps of twigs were discovered.   

Getting the sticks out proved to be a problem since access to the restricted 
space at the far west end of the nave roof is along crawl boards from the 
distant door, and the prosect of hauling large dumpy sacks by hand did not 
appeal. After some thought it was decided to erect a scaffold tower and 
remove some slates from the roof, gaining access from nearer the site of the 
heap, which was successfully completed, and the slates replaced. Having 
been carefully imported into the roof by the not very big birds, the photo below 
shows one of the three bags of kindling that we removed. 

As the inspection of rooves 
proceeded it was found that the 
blighters had done the same thing at 
the east end of the south aisle roof, 
so the action had to be repeated 
there too. If jackdaws were not such 
a nuisance, they would be admired 
for their persistence. The vents 
through which the birds had forced 
entry have now been thoroughly 
protected. 

The chancel roof is going to be the 
next concern. It was not reroofed in 
1955 and since the tower was 
destroyed in 1605 there has been no 
access to the interior from the tower 
at all and since it now has an arched 
plaster ceiling there is little roof 
space to access. The slated roof is 
not in the best condition and the 
church has had problems with 
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Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

www.cookinongasltd.co.uk 
enquiries@cookinongasltd.co.uk

internal damp which necessitated the replastering of one of the chancel walls. 
It was decided at that time that the problem had been caused by blocked 
gutters which was fixed, but there may have been internal damage to the roof 
structure. This roof will be inspected too, and scaffolding will once again be 
used, this time from a tower on either side, allowing a visual inspection.  

Such is the nature, complexity, and age of our lovely old building that there are 
challenges to be solved all the time………………watch this space! 

 

Friends of St. Mary’s 
 
The prize winners in the July draw, held on 6th July 2023 were: 
 
Amount Number Name 
£150 204 Mrs A Dix, Tockington 
£75 658 Mr A Phillips, Olveston 
£50 414 Mr R Lloyd, Tockington 
£25 238 Mrs P Vincent, Olveston 
£25 271 Mr G Williams, Olveston 
£20 644 Mr & Mrs C Paterson, Tockington 
£20 563 Mr B Brown, Olveston 
£20 403 Mr & Mrs M Gibson, Tockington 
£20 447 Mr K Richards, Tockington 
£20 502 Revd D Bone, Tockington 
 
If you want to find out more, we will be on our colourful stall at the Olveston 
Church Fete on Saturday 19th August, where we will be encouraging you to 
join our local lottery. Anyone who joins on the day will get a free pen….pretty 
good so far! Not only that, but you might be able to help us fulfil our aim, which 
is to give away even more prizes.  
 
It’s our 30th anniversary next year, and we want to be able to give another £50 
in prizes every month of 2024. (We currently give £425 in prizes every month.) 
To do that we need another 50 entries, and you can have up to 10 entries per 
person. What do you think? Can you help us achieve this milestone?  
 
It’s £2 per month per entry, with a £1 going to the Church and £1 going into 
the prize pot. During our 30th year we predict that we will have our 4,000th 
winner who will get an extra special cash prize, and it could be you. 
 
Please come and see us at the Fete on the 19th  or telephone Andy Phillips on 
01454 614890 or email andisp28@hotmail.co.uk. If you aren’t in, you can’t 
win! 
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Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

    Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

 
Introducing a brand new coaching 

programme with TH Tennis. 
Offering 5 days/week coaching 

from kids to adults 
 

Clubspark.lta.org.uk/THTennis 
 

www.ottctennis.co.uk 
 

Now’s the time to get back 
on court. 

MY NEAT        TECHNICAL SUPPORT FOR YOU - AT HOME

I’m Jed, the Tech Guy - I have a world of technical knowledge and the patience of a saint! 
No matter how big or small your issue, I can solve it either in person, over the phone or on line. 

LAPTOPS, COMPUTERS, PRINTERS, MOBILE PHONES, TV’s, XBOX,  JUST ABOUT ANYTHING REALLY 

And best of all – I can come to you!  Silver Surfers and technophobes - I’m your man. 

I know your requirements are unique and because I work independently for you, 
I can deliver the most affordable solutions to your doorstep. 

I also support local customers with personal shopping. If you need a trip to Curry's PC World, John Lewis, 
Apple or the store of your choice I can advise you on the best deal to match your tech requirements. 

So what are you waiting for, call me and your tech issues will be resolved in no-time! 

Email: help@myneat.co.uk  Tel: 01454 406000 Web: myneat.co.uk 

Messy Church Rory (8yrs) and Magnus (5yrs)

Messy Church* is a place to have fun whilst still praying to Jesus. You make 
stuff about God, and love God for making your heart good, and eat. You make 
a craft (usually decorate a cookie) and there's lots of yummy breakfast. You 
have fun and use paper and colouring and they make sure that there are toys 
for babies to play with. I like the breakfast because they always have 
pancakes with Biscoff spread. I think other people should go because it's fun.
It's a place you can worship God and it's nice. 

*Messy church is at St Helens, Alveston, 9am on the second Sunday of 
the month.

Mini athletics advert

The Chantry, Thornbury - Friday mornings
Almondsbury Creative - Saturday mornings

It's the magical combination of imaginative play, sport and
burning energy! Outdoor classes this summer for 2-7 year olds.
 

Winning the gold medal for
children's sports classes

www.miniathletics.com Mini Athletics Bristol

Contact: Hannah Shears  Email: hshears@miniathletics.com
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A COVID-safe and aaordable alternative to nursing home care.

0117 456 2490

      

    
- Small, friendly classes 
- Enviable success rate for 
   Senior School entry
- Pathway Programme 
   for Years 7 & 8
- Wrap-around care 
- Excellent facilities

        Tockington Manor School             

Independent Preparatory 
School and Nursery 
for Boys and Girls aged 2 - 13

Scan the QR code / Visit www.tockingtonmanorschool.com / Call 01454 613229  

South Gloucestershire 
Over 50s Forum 
 

The Forum was formed in 1993 to enable people over 50 to have a voice. We 
listen to issues about people’s local areas and communities and try and 
resolve these through meetings with local council, agencies and government 
whilst providing a safe, warm environment for people over 50 to meet and 
share some social time together.   

At our monthly online and face to face meetings, we invite guest speakers to 
talk about issues from health to estate planning, these speakers are often 
discussing topics relevant to the local community. At all our meetings you will 
get the chance to ask questions and bring us topics and issues you would like 
us to get involved with, from potholes to bus cancellations and lack of GP 
appointments. Whatever your concerns, you have a voice, and we are here to 
listen. We will try and help with any issues your community may have in a 
welcoming environment with free refreshments. 

We have local 
meetings in Yate, 
Kingswood, Thornbury, 
Patchway and 
Emerson's Green on a 
rolling monthly basis 
and zoom meetings 
once a month.  

If you care about your 
community and would 
like to be involved in 
helping to make it a 
better place please do 

get in contact, membership of the Forum is completely free and can be done 
via our website www.southglosover50sforum.org.uk or get in contact with our 
Development Worker Jess Ford for more information.  

For more information contact us at mail2southglosover50s@gmail.com or ring 
07426862121 

The Forum became a registered charity in September 2020, number 1191820 
and is supported by South Gloucestershire Council. 

Be a part of making South Gloucestershire a better ageing community! 
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

We are hiring
Join our Team at Beech 

House in Thornbury

Contact us
0117 992 7012

Aust Village Fete    

Aust extends a warm welcome to one 
and all to share in the annual Village 
Fete, which will be held on 2nd 
September 2023, starting at 2pm. 

Based in the Boar’s Head pub and 
neighbouring gardens, the delights on 
offer include a tug-of-war (all ages), tea 
and Pimms, a barbeque, a cake stall, a 
plant sale, spin for a bottle, woodcrafts, 

a raffle and much more. 

And don’t forget (who could?) the very popular dog show with an agility course 
which is open to dogs of all disciplines (and none) and over various 
categories. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Olveston and Tockington Methodist 
Church - Property Update   Jennifer Bone 

Last Autumn our Church Council decided to reduce the number of our 
premises (we have two in Olveston and two in Tockington), and we invited 
anyone interested to express a view on the choice to be made.  Thank you so 
much to all of you who responded. 

This review has been in effect a re-run of the review which we had undertaken 
in 2019-2020, at which point lockdown and the pandemic prevented us from 
implementing the changes planned for 2020-2022. 

The decisions taken by our Church Council in June this year are built on these 
earlier decisions, this time for 2023-2025.  We are aware, however, that today 
our Church’s resources, both human and financial, are significantly reduced 
from where we were in 2020. 

In Tockington, the Chapel on the Green remains our priority for investment and 
improvement to ensure its future.  The Wesley Rooms will also be maintained 
for their substantial community use.  There will be a further assessment in 
2025. 

In Olveston the position is more complicated; although the site consists of two 
distinct buildings, with separate deeds, it can only operate as a combined site, 
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Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

as the facilities are all in the Hall.  We do not have the resources to continue to 
maintain the Hall, which needs substantial expenditure.  The Church Council 
agreed more time for consultation on the prospect of partnerships which would 
make it practical and worthwhile to upgrade the Chapel into a multi-purpose 
small hall for religious and community use.  We would use the same scheme 
which was due to proceed in Summer 2020.  A decision on whether this is 
feasible and has sufficient support will need to be reached by the end of 2023.  
The alternative is the closure of the whole site.   

In January this year we gave an assurance to users that premises will remain 
available at least until Summer 2024.  Our timetable for implementing the 
Review takes us to 2025.  Our warmest thanks to everyone who has taken 
time and trouble to show interest and give us assurances of your support, 
which have influenced our planning. 

Alveston Repair Café                          A Volunteer      

“If you can’t repair this don’t worry. I will just drop it off at the tip on my way 
home”.   

I have had this conversation with repair café customers more times than I can 
count. But it is sometimes surprising what we are able to achieve, and it is a 
very satisfying feeling to see a happy customer take their item home ready to 
be used once more! 

Repair cafes are increasingly 
popular in this country and indeed in 
Europe and our humble efforts have 
been well attended and have given 
much enjoyment to both customers 
and volunteers. I noticed that 
Alveston is full of middle-aged, 
retired, grey-haired men (and it was 
mostly men) who have shedloads of 
tools and like taking things apart 
(just like me!). I decided that if I 
could recruit five friends to be 
volunteers it would be worthwhile to 
try to set up a Repair Café. I had 20 
names within a few days. The range 
of skills was a relief and there were 
several ex-aerospace professionals. 
It is basically DIY, but that covers a 
lot! 
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New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales

At our last event in May, we looked at about 50 items and were able to repair 
40% on the day and 30% were retained to repair later. We also gave repair 
advice on a further 10%.  There were, bicycles, CD players, trousers needing 
new zips, lamps, vacuum cleaners and goodness knows what else. 
 
It’s not just about saving things from landfill. We also thrive on sharing skills 
between the volunteers and encouraging the customers to pick up new skills 
too. But above all it’s about having fun. It is always gratifying to hear the 
hubbub of conversation and even see some customers getting involved with 
their own repair. The atmosphere of the events is always cheerful with lots of 
lending of tools and opinions.   
 
 

 
 
Both the repairs and the refreshments are free, but we ask for a voluntary 
donation to help with costs.  Our next event is on the 7th October between 
10:00 and 13:00 at St Helen’s Church in Alveston.   Everyone is welcome. 
Bring something you would like repaired or just come to see what is going on 
and enjoy some coffee and cake. 
 

 

 

Bottom page advert 2 
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For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

Calendar Girls  
 

 
Cast your minds back to 2012 and you might remember that Calendar Girls, 
written by Tim Firth, was released onto the amateur stage for a period of 18 
months to get the play into the Guinness Book of Records.  This opportunity 
gave over 300 amateur groups the chance for women up and down the 
country to follow in the footsteps of the many professional actresses who have 
performed this poignant play, which has long held the fascination of the public. 

Moving forward to 2023, Collaborative Productions, a new amateur group of 
local thespians, is very excited to be putting on four performances of the play 
at Rangeworthy Village Hall from 21st to 23rd September. This is a charity 
event raising funds for BUST (Breast Cancer Unit Support Trust) supporting 
the Bristol Breast Care Centre at Southmead Hospital, and Blood Cancer UK.  

The play is based on the inspiring true story of eleven WI members who 
persuaded one another to pose for a charity calendar, with a difference, to 
raise money for the Leukaemia Research Fund. When Annie’s husband John 
dies of leukaemia, she and best friend Chris resolve to raise money for a new 
settee in the local hospital relatives’ room.  They manage to persuade four 
fellow WI members to pose for an ‘alternative’ calendar, with a little help from 
hospital porter and amateur photographer Lawrence.  Overcoming their initial 
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Billy Cook
WJC PlumBing & Tiling

07748 085 920
WJCPlumBing@ouTlook.Com

faCeBook.Com/WJCPlumBingandTiling
insTagram.Com/WJCPlumBingandTiling

BaThroom & WeT room design & insTallaTions

Tiling    general PlumBing    PlasTering

reserve, the friends drop their dressing gowns, their modesty spared only by 
cleverly placed cakes, knitting and flower arrangements. Riding the wrath of 
the WI, they spark a global phenomenon as news of the women’s charitable 
venture spreads like wildfire, and hordes of press descend on the village of 
Knapeley in the Yorkshire Dales. The calendar is a huge success, but Chris 
and Annie’s friendship is put to the test under the strain of their new-found 
fame. Calendar Girls is a funny, charming and touching tribute to the 
fundraising efforts of a group of extraordinary women. 

Suitable for those over 16, there are three evening performances at 7.30pm 
and a Saturday matinee at 2.30pm. Tickets at £12 and £10 (concessions) 
are available now, either online via www.ticketsource.co.uk/collaborative-
productions or by TicketSource phone line 0333 666 3366 (for additional £2
fee plus regular 7% booking fee). Online group bookings of 10+ get one free 
ticket. Walk-in cash bookings are also available at the Rose & Crown in
Rangeworthy. There are only 140 seats for each performance and tickets 
are likely to be snapped up, such is the popularity of this play. If you’ve not 
yet seen a professional or amateur production of Calendar Girls, or just want 
to see it again and re-live that wonderful experience, here is your chance. 

From the Registers of St.Mary’s 
Church, Olveston 
June 24th Baptism of Wilfred Boyden Davies and Hugo Boyden Davies 

June 25th Baptism of Olympia Kinga Fahd-Klarecka 

July 1st Marriage of Richard Stuart Lyons and Megan Elizabeth Hickson 

Recipes from Readers?
Occasionally, in recent years, we have published recipes from readers. One
that I have used several times was for a courgette and cheese loaf. Good to 
make when you have got a glut of courgettes! Another, that I use every year, 
was for elderflower cordial. Of course, elderflowers are long finished for the
year, but the taste of the cordial preserves the memory of spring.  

Please send in any favourite recipes, as it would be lovely to share them 
when space allows.
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Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

11 The Plain, Thornbury, BS35 2AG

PHYSIOTHERAPY


CHIROPRACTIC


PODIATRY


CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"


Please Enquire:

Tel: 01454 528608

Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

Edward Jenner: a man 
who changed the face of 

the world. 

In 1796, Dr Edward Jenner of Berkeley 
proved that inoculation with cowpox 
protected against smallpox, a terrifying 
scourge that killed one person in twelve. 
Vaccination has proved to be one of the 
greatest success stories in medicine, 
culminating in the complete extermination 
of smallpox in 1980. Professor Gareth 
Williams tells the colourful story of 
Jenner's life as a doctor, scientist, 
musician, poet – and a disorganised 
experimenter - who took over 30 years to 
put his cowpox theory to the test. 

Gareth Williams trained in medicine in 
Cambridge, London and Geneva and was 
Dean of Medicine at Bristol University and 
Chair of the Trustees at the Edward 
Jenner Museum. His books include Angel 
of Death: the story of smallpox, Paralysed 
with Fear: the story of polio, A Monstrous 
Commotion: the mysteries of Loch Ness 
and Unravelling the Double Helix: the lost 
heroes of DNA.  

He has appeared at the Hay, Edinburgh 
and other book festivals, on The Briefing 
Room (Radio 4) and The Forum (BBC 
World Service) and in several TV 
documentaries including The Mary Berry 
Story.                

The talk will take place at St. Mary’s Church Hall,Eastbury Road, Thornbury, 
BS35 1DR on Saturday 9th September 7.30pm. 
 

Tickets £7.50 from AAGThornbury@gmail.com 
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447

August at Thornbury Library 
 
Summer Reading Challenge 
There is still lots of time to join the Summer Reading Challenge - Ready, 
Steady, Read, which will continue until 9th September for all primary age 
children. Read six books over the holidays and earn yourself a medal. And 
look out for wonderful activities throughout the holidays. 
 
Free Hot Drink 
Enjoy a free hot drink in the library. Available Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 9.30am-
4.pm. Use the computers or use your own iPad, phone etc. (Wi-Fi available) 
Read a book, a newspaper, browse the shelves, enjoy a communal puzzle or 
just relax. 
 
Ukrainian Storytime  
Please tell your Ukrainian family, friends, and colleagues, about Zoya, a 
Ukrainian teacher, who will be in the library every Monday at 4pm to share 
stories, reading, etc, from the Ukraine. 
 
Lego Club 
Listen to a story or some poems, then create your own Lego masterpieces 
and display them in the library for your family and friends to see. Every 
Saturday 9.30am. Free, no booking required. 
 
Rhymetime 
Every Monday and Friday 9.30am-10am, free. 
 
Have You Read…? 
Friday 4th August 2pm-3pm 
A book group for everyone. Come and enjoy an open book group with a 
difference. No set novel to read. Just drop in for an hour for refreshments and 
a chat 
 
Computer Support 1-1 
Every Thursday 9.30am, 10.30am, 11.30am 
Book a session with our computer volunteer for IT and digital support. 
 
Sight Support West of England Drop In 
Monday 21st August 10am-1pm 
Support and advice for people with visual impairments 
 
 
 



Page 42 Page 43

Yours Faithfully                        Father George Malecki 
                     Christ the King, Thornbury 
 

Tradition is an important part of life, whether that is of family, nation or culture. 
Saint Paul recognised the importance of tradition in the handing on of the 
Faith. He was most concerned that the Faith he preached was what he himself 
had been taught, as he wrote in one of his letters: “This is what I received from 
the Lord and in turn passed on to you.” 

The tradition of the Church is twofold: there is the oral tradition and there is the 
written tradition. The oral tradition is what has been handed down through 
successive generations by word of mouth. This was the way primitive tribes 
passed on the story of the tribe’s history to new generations. The position of 
Storyteller was one of high status in ancient tribal life. He or she was the one 
who passed on to future generations the stories of the past, keeping alive the 
tribe’s history. It is said that at the heart of every legend there is a grain of 
truth. The problem was that though many of the stories may have been based 
on real-life experiences, over time they became so distorted as to become 
quite unbelievable. Quite simply, the story is changed in the telling. 

Oral (as in spoken) tradition on its own therefore is flawed. However, this is 
where the written tradition comes in. We know it as the Sacred Scriptures, the 
Bible. The pages of the Old Testament contain the history of God’s chosen 
people. And then in the years following Christ, the infant Church recognised 
the importance of writing down first hand experiences of Christ and the 
teaching surrounding his coming by people like Saint Paul. As the 
eyewitnesses were becoming fewer in number with the passage of time, it was 
important to put in permanent form, what they could remember before it was 
too late. In this way, a reasonably accurate picture could be passed on down 
the line of subsequent generations. These pages make up the second part of 
the Bible we know as the New Testament. 

On its own, the written tradition of the Church is confusing and difficult to 
understand. The oral tradition, therefore, expands and elucidates, but it can 
never wander too far from the truth because it is in constant reference to the 
written word. The two work together. Through our tradition of prayer and 
worship and study of the written word in the Bible, we show and keep alive 
what we believe, and hand on to future generations. Our belief in the Eucharist 
and the living presence of Jesus among us is revealed. And so, we ourselves, 
like Saint Paul, are able to pass on to future generations what we ourselves 
have received. 

 

 



Page 44 Page 45

NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

Church News 
 
ST MARY the VIRGIN, OLVESTON 
Aug 6 10am 

6pm 
Holy Communion 
Evensong 

Rev David Bone 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

Aug 13 10am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Holy Communion 

Rev Lloyd & Rev Bone 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

Aug 20 10am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Holy Communion 

Janet McBride 
Rev David Bone 

Aug 27 10am 
6pm 

Holy Communion 
Evening Prayer 

Rev Ann Lloyd 
Janet McBride 

Every Saturday in Term Time, ‘REFRESH’, 4.30–5.30 – Fun, relaxed church  
for families, all welcome. 
Every Wednesday, Holy Communion, 10am. NB. Clergy may change. 
Contact: Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email mossds@gmail.com 
 
CHAPELRY OF ST JOHN, AUST 
Aug 13 10am Morning Prayer Rev David Moss 
Aug 27 10am  Holy Communion Trevor Cook 
Contact: Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
Church Wardens: Jenn Dickens 632312 and Jon Burnett 633835  
 
ST MARY DE MALMESBURY, LITTLETON-ON-SEVERN 
Aug 13 9am Morning Prayer Rev Ann Lloyd 
Aug 27 9am  Holy Communion Tracey Black 
Contacts:  Tracey Black 417660 and Tim Pyper 416422 /07802 419451  
 
 
 
Holiday Home advert 
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
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� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
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01454 413748 07833 318722
www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

01594 841559 

ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST, ELBERTON 
Aug 13 9am Lammastide Celebration Judith Heybyrne 
Aug 27 9am Holy Communion Judith Heybyrne 
Contacts: Judith Heybyrne  616725  
Church Wardens: Catherine Gunnery 413225 and Cheryl Meredith 411065 

OLVESTON AND TOCKINGTON METHODIST CHURCH 
Aug 6 10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Rev Hilary Cooke 
Aug 13 10am  Olv Ch Morning Worship led by Rosemary Clews 
Aug 20 10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Robert Wallace 
Aug 27 10am Olv Ch Morning Worship led by Adam 

Biddlestone 
Contact: Rev Dr Simon Edwards 418176, 
simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 

THE VINE House of Prayer, Pilning Street, Awkley BS35 4HL 
Meeting at 11am every Sunday and on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each 
month at 2.30pm. 
Contacts: Mike and Barbara Matthews, tel. 07512 917229 or email  
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  

THE OASIS CHURCH, OLD DOWN 
Services at 6.30pm every Sunday. All are welcome. 
Contact: Neil Mobbs cnmobbs@hotmail.com 

AUST EVANGELICAL and LITTLETON EVANGELICAL CHURCHES  
Contact: Danny Bamfield 01454 419324 email danny@thebamfields.co.uk 

RC CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING, Thornbury –  
Mass on Sundays at 9.30 and 10.30am 
Contact: Tel 01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk 

SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (QUAKERS), Thornbury  
Contact: Chris Willmore, chriswillmore@blueyonder.co.uk 
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Diary Dates for August 
Information believed to be correct at going to press. 
 
1 Tues Over 60’s Coffee Morning every Tuesday 

Citizens Advice, every Tuesday, Town Hall 
Macular and Low Vision Group 
RBL Women’s Section 

10-12 
10-12 
10.30 
7.30 

DGCL 
 
TMH 
DGCL 

2 Wed Table Tennis  every Wednesday 7pm PH 
3 Thurs Thornbury Farmers’ Market 

Coffee Shop 
‘Good Afternoon Choir’, every week 

9.30 
10-12 
1-3 

 
StM 
URC 

4 Fri First Friday Community Café. (Cash only) 
 
Haven Memory Café 
Bingo 

9-
11.30 
10.15 
2pm 

TMC 
 
URC 
DGCL 

10 Thurs Coffee Shop 10-12 StM 
11 Fri Bingo 2pm DGCL 
12 Sat Coffee Morning at Olveston Methodist Hall 10.30 OMH 
14 Mon Men’s Walk and Chat Group, 2ndt and 4th 

Mondays, meet Tockington Green 
 
Severn Vale Flower Club 

 
9.30 
 
2pm 

 
 
 
SMCH 

17 Thurs Thornbury Farmers’ Market 
Coffee Shop 

9.30 
10-12 

 
StM 

18 Fri Haven Memory Café 
Bingo 

10.15 
2pm 

URC 
DGCL 

19 Sat Summer Fete, Church Hill, Olveston 2pm  
21 Mon Severn Vale Flower Club 2pm SMCH 
22 Tues Olveston Parish Council 7.30 PH 
24 Thurs Coffee Shop 10-12 StM 
25 Fri Bingo 2pm DGCL 
26 Sat Coffee Morning at Olveston Methodist Hall 10.30 OMH 
28 Mon Men’s Walk and Chat Group, tbc. 

 
Bank Holiday Teas on Tockington Green 

9.30 
 
2pm 

 
 
TMC 

Looking ahead to September 
 
2 Saturday Aust Fete at The Boar’s Head 2pm 
9 Saturday Talk on Edward Jenner St. Mary’s Church Hall,Eastbury Road, 
Thornbury 7.30pm 
21 Wed to 23 Sat, ‘Calendar Girls’, Rangeworthy Hall 7.30pm 
23 Saturday Tockington Harvest Fair 2pm 
Recycling Week. More information in September magazine 
 
KEY: AMC – Alveston Methodist Church, AMH – Alveston Methodist Hall, 
CS – Castle School, CTK – Christ the King, DGCL – Daldry Gardens 
Community Lounge, EVH – Elberton Village Hall, OC – Oasis Church, Old 
Down, OMC - Olveston Methodist Church, OMH – Olveston Methodist 
Hall, OPH – Olveston Parish Hall, QAMP – Queen Alexandra Memorial 
Pavilion, Old Down, StM – St Mary’s Church, SMCH – St Mary Church Hall 
Thornbury, TCC - Turnberries, TMC -Tockington Methodist Church, 
TMH – Thornbury Methodist Church Hall, URC – United Reform Church 
 

 
 
 

Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities 
or services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It 
is always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine 
Copyright Meeting Point 2023.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                   

Meeting Point is printed by Motion Printing Ltd. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A truly local independent estate agency with over 40 years of experience and with unrivalled 
knowledge of the property market within Thornbury and South Gloucestershire.  

Our caring sales business is based on our reputation, honesty and integrity. 
 

Please contact: Rowena Moncrieffe  
for further details… 

     14 The Plain, Thornbury 
Tel No: 01454 858007 

www.bondsofthornbury.co.uk 
enquiries@bondsofthornbury.co.uk 
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